

THE TOKOTIT



2019-20 Fraternal Year, Issue 2 www.6292.kofc.com

September 2019



Grand Knight's Message

Dear Brother Knights and Families, Rule #1 of being a Grand Knight – Expect the Unexpected. Within

several days of becoming Grand Knight, the quiet month of July became hectic. Surprise, the Knights of Columbus was handling the Altar Servers' Picnic for the diocese. But never fail, volunteers from the council shined as the immediately stepped forward to handle the responsibility. High praises were received from Bishop Burbidge and Father Isenberg for the fantastic work done. If we have to do this activity next year, it would be great if we have the support of the younger council members.

This month of September brings more activities for the Council. I am sure we will be able to handle them. Family Breakfast will be returning. Few days later, it is time for our annual Parish Picnic. At the end of the month, we will be partaking in our yearly fund-raising activity – our Crab Feast.

So it you see something you are interested step forward and volunteer. You may find volunteering enjoyable.

Vivat Jesus! Gib Flodine

Grand Knight

Inside This Issue

<mark>Grand Knight's</mark> <mark>Message</mark>	1
Deputy Grand Knight's Report	1
Cancellor's Corner	2
Crayons for Kids	2
Can Tab Collection	2
<mark>September Birthda</mark> ys	3
Civility	3
Knights of the Month	4
Families of the Month	4
<mark>Italian Heritage Lodge</mark> Spaghetti Dinner	5
Wine Tasting	5
<mark>Parish Picnic — Sept. 14</mark>	5
<mark>Crab Feast — Sept. 28</mark>	6
Use of KofC Hall & Property	7
Cot In the Dicture	7

Council Calendars

Council Directory

8

DOCUMENT SHREDDING EVENT AT ST. LEO'S!

Saturday, 5 October 2019 from 10:00 A.M. to 1:00 P.M Sponsored by MARIAN HOMES, Inc. for the Intellectually Disabled. Bring your old documents, cancelled checks, etc., paper, manila folders, windowed envelopes. No newspapers, magazines, card board, heavy metal objects (especially 3-ring binders), hard drives, discs, tapes etc. DONATIONS GRACIOUSLY ACCEPTED! Proceeds will be for the benefit of the intellectually disabled! THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT! For more information, contact St. Leo's representative, Dan O'Malley omailey1017@gmail.com, (571) 294-2636; or Marian Homes, Christopher Brensy: chris.brensy@marianhomes.org, (703) 801-5495.



Deputy Grand Knight's Report

Brother Knights,

Looking back on a summer that is now beginning to fade, we managed to keep busy as a council

with a few noteworthy events. Back on July 11, we held a Formation (2nd) Degree Celebration at which three of our members advanced as detailed in the Chancellor's Corner. At the August 7 Inter-Service Club Council of the City of Fairfax (ISCC) Annual Volunteer Recognition Ceremony & Presentation of Awards, two members of our council were recognized for their volunteer work. PGK and current Advocate **Nelson Clinch** received the K of C Fr. Diamond Council 6292 Volunteer of the Year Award for all he has done through the council in the past year in support of our local community. In addition, Brother Knight Al Leightley received the Historic Fairfax City, Inc. Volunteer of the Year Award for his service as that organization's Treasurer and his involvement in several other key areas and activities. For more details, visit www.iscc-fairfaxva.org/volunteer-of-the-<u>year/</u>. Please join me in congratulating Nelson and Al for their well-deserved awards!

As we enter September, we can look forward to the following events:

Sunday, Sept. 8 marks the return of the Family Breakfast at Providence Hall after the 7:30 AM and 9:30 AM Masses. Volunteers are always welcome, including Confirmation candidates seeking to fulfill volunteer service hours. Help is needed with various tasks including setup, cooking, serving, and final breakdown and cleanup. If you can lend a hand, please contact **Pat McGuire**, ffxmacman@gmail.com.

On Saturday, Sept. 14, the annual Parish Picnic will get underway at 11:00 AM and last until 3:00 PM. Our council organizes and operates this event for the enjoyment of the entire parish. In order to ensure its success, please consider volunteering for a two-hour shift to grill the hamburgers and hotdogs, help on the food or drink serving lines, or work the ice cream or

(Continued on page 2)

Chancellor's Corner

My Brother Knights,

Our next Admissions Degree (1st Degree) is coming up on September 10, 2019 at 8 PM in Providence Hall. If you know any men over the age of 18 who are practical Catholics, please consider reaching out and inviting them to join our great Order. Form 100's can now be completed online at:

https://www.kofc.org/apps/joinus/en/registration/index.html

Our next Formation Degree (2nd Degree) will be on Thursday, October 10, 2019 in Providence Hall.

Vivat Jesus, Kevin Kleponis Chancellor

Crayons for Kids Delivery

Our Council, once again supported the Girls Scouts at St Leo the Great in delivering two large SUVs full of school supplies to St Anthony of Padua Catholic School in North East DC. The Girls Scouts ran the Crayon's for Kids collection campaign for two weekends in the parish. They collected, categorized and boxed up more than 40 boxes of crayons, pencils, erasers, note books, back packs, paper, glue, pens, scissors, etc. for the kids at St. Anthony's. Our Council provided two large SUVs and Knights to transport the materials down to St. Anthony's. Maryann Clary, the Girl Scout Leader accompanied us. The principal was very excited about our delivery and very appreciative. We have been assisting the Girl Scouts on this supply mission for over 15 years. Helping this year (see picture) are Hal Guidry, Herb Zimmerman, Joe Gesker and Steve Rodgers. Maryann Clary (in the middle) is the Girl Scout Leader and organizer of the event.



(Continued from page 1)

beer trucks. It can be fun and rewarding as you meet and visit with fellow brother Knights and parishioners! Contact **Tim Tilson**, hmslydia@msn.com, to volunteer.

Two weeks later, on Saturday, Sept. 28, it is time once again for the Crab Feast from 6:00 PM – 9:00 PM in Providence Hall, which is open to all paying guests. Volunteers will be needed at this fundraising event as well to accomplish the tasks of setting up the hall to receive guests, cooking the food (hamburgers, hotdogs, corn-on-the-cob), and final cleanup. Please contact **John Eldred**, johnboyva99@gmail.com, in order to volunteer your services. He may even need assistance picking up the bushels of blue crabs at the source.

We begin October with a Documents Shredding Event on Saturday the 5th from 10:00 AM until 1:00 PM. As was the case the first time this was held in May, the proceeds of this fundraiser will go to benefit KOVAR and Marian Homes. If past is protocol, a truck housing a heavy-duty paper shredder will be staged in the parking area near the front of St. Leo's School (adjacent to our usual Christmas tree lot). Monetary donations will be accepted from anyone wishing to drop off paper to be shredded. Three or four volunteers will be required to help unload boxes of paper documents from participants' cars and to collect and tally the monetary donations. If you would like to help, please contact **Dan O'Malley** at omalley1017@gmail.com.

I'm looking forward to seeing many of you in the next few weeks as we gear up for these and other activities.

Vivat Jesus!

Mark D. Walther

Deputy Grand Knight

Can Tab Collection

A small item can help a lot. The Sisters of St. Joseph in Buffalo are collecting tabs from cans to benefit Ronald McDonald house in Buffalo. This home provides housing for families as their children are undergoing health problems. The aunt of PGK Bill Weich's wife, Kathy, is heavily involved in this activity.

Council members can collect their tabs and bring them to the hall for meetings, Sunday Breakfast or an activity the hall is open. A container will be set-up on the counter in the hall to collect the tabs. So many can benefit from this gesture.

The Sisters of St. Joseph say "Thank you so much" for your assistance in this endeavor.



September Birthday Wishes

We want to wish all of our Brother Knights born in the month of September a very Happy Birthday:

Sean Jehu	2	Michael Clifford	16
Douglas Fehrer	3	Anthony Conques	18
Paul Ketcham	3	Ignatius Grano	18
David Hebert	5	Daniel Hanley	19
Daniel Drummond	6	Franklin Hernandez	19
J Hamilton	6	Dennis Cate	22
Raymond Kruep	7	Milan Gotcher	22
Gerard Maguire	7	Thomas Maichak	22
Richard Ressa	8	Jason Johnsrud	23
Michael Tocci	8	Brian Knapp	23
William Davis	9	Stuart Mc Millan	24
Alfonso Munevar	9	William Ward	25
Mark Woznak	9	Jason Fullen	26
Edgar Lizarraga	10	Chris Duda	27
Kyle Mandeville	10	John Norce	27
Victor Warzinski	11	Manuel Solano	28
Matthew Cuccias	12	John Brophy	29
Gerard Stegmaier	12	Michael Cole	30
Brian Sharkey	14	Nicholas Sutingco	30

Civility

At the Supreme Convention States Dinner earlier this month, Supreme Knight Carl Anderson said the following regarding Civility:

"Pope Francis has urged Catholics to adopt a 'culture of fraternity." Pope Benedict called us to "charity in truth." Let charity, unity, and fraternity guide our discussions, and let us treat those that oppose us on one idea or another with dignity.

We must ask our politicians and fellow Americans to do better, but we Knights and Catholics must also lead by example. That is why I am asking every Catholic commentator, and every candidate for political office to sign this pledge, which mirrors the one we promoted in 2012.

'We, the undersigned, respectfully request that candidates, those in the media and other advocates and commentators in the religious or public policy arena employ a civil tone in their public discourse including on political, religious and social issues, focusing on the merit of policies and ideas rather than on name calling or attacks focused on individuals. For our part, we pledge to make these principals our own."

You'll hear more about this in the coming days. But let us begin right here. If you would add your name to this statement, please stand...And anyone can sign by sending your name to civility@kofc.org.

Let all know we are Catholics by our love for another. And in the words of Pope Francis, let our "communion in charity" lead the nations to faith and to be a prophetic sign of God's will that the human family, wounded and estranged by sin, be restored to unity and peace."

This is important to each of us, as individuals, as Catholics, and as Knights of Columbus.

As your State Deputy and District Master, we encourage every Knight of Columbus, and family member, to support our Supreme Knight by taking this simple pledge. It is as easy as sending your name to civility@kofc.org.

Let us stand together in Charity, Unity, Fraternity and Patriotism and take this pledge today.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact one of us.

Thank you.

Fraternally, Fraternally,

Stephen Paul Raschke, Sr. Robert J. Szerszynski

District Master State Deputy



July 2019 Knights of the Month

In the original Star Trek series, the introductory speech, spoken by William Shatner as Captain James T. Kirk includes the line "Boldly go where no man has gone before." This can be said for the Altar Serv-

ers' Picnic. The picnic is usually held at a park but this year the diocese decided to try something new -- hold it on a parish grounds. And St. Leo the Great was chosen. Three weeks before the event, the diocese informed our council, assistance for this event was needed. The logistics of performing this activity needed to be worked out. **Pat McGuire** stepped up to coordinate the activ-

ity. The original count given the council was 90 but quickly grew to over 250 the day before the activity. With the rapid increase in attendance, purchasing more food was necessary and the meal had to be served in the Guadalupe Room and Providence Hall. Pat could not handle everything himself. Knights quickly jumped in to prepare and serve the food. Special thanks to Herb Zimmerman, Hal Guidry, David Todd Jr, Don Kehoe, Tom Hogan, Larry Novack, Greg Bain, Joe Gesker, Tim Tilson, Al Leightley and Jack Cotner for participating in this extraordinary event. For this reason I, the Grand Knight cannot declare a Knight of the Month but I must declare Knights of the Month. Thank you for your dedication to our parish and our community.

August 2019 Knights of the Month

For any organization, communication is top priority. The major area helping share information for our council is the Lookout. The newsletter helps keep the council informed and coordinated on all of our events. Without the Lookout, our council would not achieve the tremendous good that we do on every month. The pictures captured brings us years of joy. **Joe Paratore** does a great job each and every month compiling and editing content sent to him from many brothers. He does it with great efficiency as almost every month, items are submitted beyond his generous deadlines. It is work like Joe's that makes our council so great. We are fortunate to his craftsmanship and artwork at the helm of the Lookout. His excellent work and design has attracted attention of other councils

across the US. Others wish to improve their newsletters by using the Lookout as a guideline. We are honored for Joe to be one of our August Knight of the Month.

Keep holy the Sabbath is one of our Ten Commandments. This brother definitely follow this and his belief in charity. Brother **John Natolly** hectic schedule does not permit him to attend our meetings, but that does not stop him from coming to aid of our council many times. His business Chick-fil-a has donated meals for many of our events. Thank you John for your dedication to the church and our community. We are honored for John to be our other August Knight of the Month.

July 2019 Family of the Month

This family is heavily involved with the activities of St. Leo the Great Church and School. The Knights of Columbus could not function without the assistance of **Tom Gross**. Tom spends many hours keeping the finances in immaculate order. With his guidance, the trustees were able to complete their audit within a several minutes. You will find Tom performing

the duties as a Eucharistic Minister during masses at St. Leo. Tom's charming wife, Mary Lou, works in the rectory Accounting Office. When they are not busy with activities at church and school, you can find them spending times with children and grandchildren. Thank you Tom and Mary Lou Gross for your

Thank you **Tom and Mary Lou Gross** for your support of the council and parish.



August 2019 Family of the Month

The Todd family have been active with the Knights of Columbus for 44 years and **Ann** with the Ladies of Virginia. **David Todd, Sr.** has provided guidance and counsel to many members of the Knights of Columbus. In his current role as Financial Secretary, he is responsible to ensure the financial matters of Council 6292 are up to date with the Supreme Council. An integral part of his duties is to order all necessary forms, brochures, and items for the degree program. He is conscientious and timely in sending all required forms to the State and Supreme. He is one step ahead of the needs of the Grand Knight. **David** and his wife **Ann** are involved in the program for Eucharistic Ministers. They are enthusiastically involved in training and scheduling all Eucharistic Ministers at St. Leo the

Great Catholic Church. In addition to all of the duties and responsibilities mentioned above, the Todd's actively participate in the Parish Office on Mondays assisting counting money received from the collection baskets.

Son, **David Todd**, **Jr** actively participates with the Knights of Columbus and the Father Malloy Assembly. He is currently assisting the Lecture of our council with new ideas. During the month of August he took an active role that helped the parish ensure the Alter Servers' Picnic was a tremendous success.

For all their great work to the parish and the community leads the Todd's to be the Family of the Month.



Italian Heritage Lodge of Fairfax #2517 Order Sons and Daughters of Italy in America

"Meet and Greet" Spaghetti Dinner

Saturday, September 7, 2019 6:30 p.m. – 9:00 p.m. Knights of Columbus Hall

St. Leo Church, 3700 Old Lee Highway, Fairfax

Meet the Officers and Members of the Lodge while enjoying a traditional Spaghetti Dinner & greet Salvatore Bosco, a local artist who will display and give a presentation on his artwork, "Pointillism." Pointillism is a technique in which small, distinct dots are applied in a pattern to form an image. This technique was developed in 1886, branching from Impressionism.



Cost \$5.00 RSVP to: Eleanor Lillo delillo1@verizon.net / 703- 354-2454 Buon Appetito e Mangia Bene!





Saturday
September 14th
11:00am — 3:00pm

Help Needed

Tim Tilson will again head up the council's participation which will be to cook and serve the food & drinks. Men are asked to volunteer for a 2 hour shift (1100 am -1:00pm or 1:00pm-3:00pm) Activities

Beer truck, Sodas, Serving Line, Grill, Ice Cream, Litter Patrol

Knights are also needed as follows:

Friday 13 September at 3:30 to set up the big tent. This takes about a half hour.

Saturday 14 September at 9:00am to 11:00am to set up tables etc. Saturday 14 September 3:00 pm until done for clean-up.

Those men who wish to volunteer can reach Tim Tilson at 702-273-9436 or hmslydia@msn.com

Page 6 www.6292.kofc.com The Lookout



Fr. Diamond Council

CRAB FEAST Saturday September 28th 6:00 PM - 9:00 PM

Providence Hall

3702 Old Lee hwy Fairfax, VA 22030

(Everyone Welcome!!)

All U Can Eat & Drink:

- Blue Crabs
- Corn on the Cob
- Cole Slaw
- Watermelon
- · Beer, Soda, & Water
- Landlubbers Hot Dogs & Hamburgers

\$40 – Adults w/RSVP

\$50 at door with no RSVP

> \$12 - "Landlubbers"



RSVP John Eldred

E-Mail johnboyva99@gmail.com

Phone: 703-932-1322

Use of KofC Hall and KofC Property

As the KofC Hall Manager, I have been asked to publish the current rules for member use of the KofC Hall and KofC Property.

Fr Whitestone, St Leo the Great's Pastor, and the Diocese of Arlington have graciously provided our Council with an outstanding meeting facility at Providence Hall. The scheduling of the facility has been the responsibility of our KofC Hall manager for years and we have closely coordinated use of the facility with the Parish Office.

Generally, use of the Hall is permitted for:

All Council 6292 activities

Council 6292 member/family events – on a request basis as available

Parish affiliated organizations (e.g., school groups, Spanish Legion of Mary, Young Adults group, etc.) – on a request basis as available

Registered Parish family special events (birthday, Christening, Funeral receptions, etc.) – on a request basis as available

Special use by organizations that directly support the Knights of Columbus (e.g., Italian Heritage, Society of American Magicians) thru hall maintenance or fund raising.

All use of the KofC Hall must be coordinated/scheduled through the KofC Hall Manager to prevent timing and scheduling conflicts. This can be accomplished by a phone call, email or text to the Hall Manager who maintains a central calendar of all Hall usage. The Hall Manager also coordinates with each individual/organization using the facilities to ensure access to the hall, and proper care, cleaning, and maintenance is conducted, thus maintaining a clean and pleasant place for KofC and parish activities. The current KofC Hall Manager is:

Herb Zimmerman, PGK, (703) 623-6299 (cell\text) or 703-385-9455 (home) email: Herb2777@yahoo.com

Use of KofC Property -

To support all our activities (concessions, parish picnic, meetings, events, etc.) we have obtained, over the years, a lot of equipment:

120 – blue chairs	Two 10' X 10 Ft pop-up tents
50 – yellow/orange chairs	Two large 120 gal coolers
20 – steel folding chairs	4 Medium sized coolers
II – large round tables (sit eight)	4 Large Plastic Tubs
~ 20 – 6 foot rectangle tables	Two insulated cold drink dispensers
Two large 10 ft X 20 ft tents	One Insulated Coffee dispensers
Commercial Kitchen Equip – pots, pans, etc	

Often we have received requests by brother Knights to borrow some of these items for special events at their homes. We are very happy to accommodate our Brother Knights whenever we can. Requests to borrow KofC equipment is also coordinated/scheduled by our KofC Hall Manager. Once again, this is necessary to ensure no conflicts with their use and to maintain inventory control.

I hope this has answered many of the questions being asked.

Herb Zimmerman, PGK – KofC Hall Manager

Get In The Picture



Father Whitestone speaking at PJ Skidoos on August 5th.

September 2019

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
1	2	3 7:30PM Officers Meeting	7:30PM District Meeting	5	6	7 9:30-11AM Coffee/Donuts
Family Breakfast after 7:30AM & 9:00AM masses 9:00AM Heroes' Mass	7:15PM Bingo Ffx Nursing Ctr	7:30PM Rosary 8PM 1st Degree and Brief Mtg	11	12	13	8AM - Rosary to End Abortion Church Picnic 11AM-3PM
15	16	17 11:00AM Grey Gosts Luncheon 7:30PM Ladies Meeting	18 7:30PM - 4th Degree Meeting	19	20	9:30-11AM Coffee/Donuts
22	23	7:30PM Rosary 8:00PM Business Meeting	7:30PM 4th Degree Officers Mtg	26	27	Crab Feast 6:00PM - 9:00PM 9:30-11AM Coffee/Donuts
29	30	1 7:30PM Officers Meeting	2	3	4	State Meeting Newport News 9:30-11AM Coffee/Donuts KOVAR Shredding

October 2019

Sun	Mon	Tue	W ed		Fri	Sat
SUN 2 9	M O N	7:30PM Officers Meeting	w ea 2	Thu 3	4	State Meeting Newport News 9:30-11AM Coffee/Donuts KOVAR Shredding
6	7	7:30PM Rosary 8:00PM Business Meeting		8:00 PM Formation (2nd) Degree	11	9:30-11AM Coffee/Donuts 8AM - Rosary to End Abortion Fall Festival Recruitment Speak at Churci
t 3 Recruitment Speak at Church	14 7:15PM Bingo Ffx Nursing Ctr Columbus Day	15 11:00AM Grey Gosts Luncheon 7:30PM Ladies Meeting	7:30PM - 4th Degree Meeting	17	16	9:30-11AM Coffee/Donuts Christmas Card Sales Begin
26 Fam ily Breakfast after 7:30AM & 9:00AM Mass 9:00AM Corporate Communion	21	22 7:30PM Rosary 8:00PM Business Meeting 7:30PM 8403 Admission Degree	23	24	25	9:30-11AM Coffee/Donuts
27	28	29	30 Confirmation	31	1	9:30-11AM Coffee/Donuts

Officers, Directors, and Program Chairmen—2019-20

Officers Grand Knight Chaplain Deputy GK Chancellor Financial Sec. Treasurer Recorder Lecturer Advocate Warden Inside Guard Outside Guard Outside Guard 3yr Trustee 2yr Trustee Iyr Trustee Frogram Directors Programs Faith Family Community Life	Gib Flodine Rev. Christopher Tipton Mark Walther Kevin Kleponis David Todd, Sr. Tom Gross John Johnson Ken Miller Nelson Clinch Pat McGuire Charlie Kraiger James Beauchamp Philip C Krebs, HLM Dan O'Malley Joe Gesker Keith Morrison Mark Walther Herb Zimmerman Pat McGuire Dan O'Malley Joe Gesker	703-201-0477 703-273-5369 703-766-5054 304-804-1407 703-352-2724 703-273-0631 802-236-2192 540-729-6899 703-385-2146 703-209-5288 703-667-0241 703-915-3504 703-385-2010 703-435-4811 703-766-5054 703-385-9455 703-209-5288 703-385-2010 703-435-4811	Hall Manager Frat. Benefits Ins. Promotion Providence Hall Project Chairmen Ist Deg. Team 2nd Deg. Team Bowling Team Christmas Trees Car Raffle Comedy Knight Email Updates Fall Festival Family Breakfast Food Baskets Fourth Deg. Fraternal Prayer Gray GOSTs KCIC KOVAR Newsletter Night of Magic	Herb Zimmerman Leo Durán Leo Durán Kitchen Bill Weich Dave Todd, Sr Dave Whitcomb Tim Tilson Joe Gesker TBD Nelson Clinch Tim Hogan Pat McGuire Tim Tilson Joe Burg Bill Weich Jack Cotner Larry Novack James Hogan Dan O'Malley Joe Paratore Pat Leffas	703-385-9455 703-622-2068 703-622-2068 703-385-8007 703-307-9163 703-352-2724 703-591-7739 703-273-9436 703-435-4811 703-385-2146 703-385-1292 703-209-5288 703-273-9436 484-883-9537 703-307-9163 703-323-5785 703-978-6137 703-385-1292 703-385-1292 703-385-2010 703-283-4515 703-436-2717
Faith	Herb Zimmerman	703-385-9455	KCÍC	James Hogan	703-385-1292
Community	Dan O'Malley	703-385-2010	Newsletter	Joe Paratore	703-283-4515
Committee Chairn	•		Parish Picnic	Tim Tilson + deputy	703-273-9436
Charity Admissions Retention Vocations Budget & Finance	Joe Burg Kevin Kleponis Keith Morrison Kevin Kleponis Gib Flodine	484-883-9537 304-804-1407 703-304-8540 304-804-1407 703-201-0477	March-for-Life Scout Troop Scrip Sales St. Patrick's Party	Mike Plumstead Roger Rosenberger Tom Gross Pat Murray	703-250-2367 703-591-7750 703-273-0631 703-383-3436



Edward P. Cuccias Cuccias Law Practice

Cell/Text: (703)408-0180

edward@cucciaslaw.com

Representing adults and teenagers in Traffic cases & Criminal cases throughout Northern Virginia



Leonardo (Leo) Duran Field Agent (703) 622-2068 Leo.duran@kofc.org





Giant, Safeway and Shoppers Food Warehouse Food Cards Buy Food - Buy Gift Cards — Support the Knights

Food Gift Cards (AKA scrip) for Giant, Safeway and Shoppers Food Warehouse is sold by our council.

Profits go toward the Scholarship funds and St. Leo's PTO. Call Tom Gross at 703-273-0631 for information.

Available at Providence Hall before or after meetings.

How does it work? Father Diamond council buys food gift cards at a discount (5% for Giant and Shoppers Food Warehouse and Safeway). We sell them to anyone at face value. If you, your family, friends or neighbors shop at any of these stores you can help the Council raise money for our scholarship funds.

How you can save even more by using Safeway food Gift Cards?

Safeway sells gift cards for many stores (Home Depot, Kohls, Toys-R-Us, Bed Bath & Beyond, I-Tunes, Marriott, Best Buy, Barnes & Noble, Nordstrom, Sears, Macy's, Old Navy, Southwest, etc.). They can be purchased using Safeway Scrip. Win – Win

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS FATHER DIAMOND COUNCIL 6292 3702 OLD LEE HWY FAIRFAX, VA 22030





•	Grand Knight's Message	Page 1
•	Deputy Grand Knight's Report	Page 1
•	Chancellor's Corner	Page 2
•	Crayons for Kids Delivery	Page 2
•	Can Tab Collection	Page 2
•	September Birthday Wishes	Page 3
•	Civility	Page 3
•	July & August Knights of the Month	Page 4
•	July & August Families of the Month	Page 4
•	Italian Heritage Lodge Spaghetti Dinner Sept. 7	Page 5
•	Wine Tasting Sept. 7	Page 5
•	Parish Picnic — September 14	Page 5
•	Annual Crab Feast — September 28	Page 6
•	Use of KofC Hall & Property	Page 7
•	Get In the Picture	Page 7
•	Council Calendars	Page 8
•	Council Directory	Page 9

